     Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander             Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 21st January 2013

Present
Robin Burr, Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Keith Maund, Dick Riches, Clare Talman, Richard Wallington

Apologies 
None
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 19 November were approved.
Matters arising
Dick saw Mark Edwards regarding repairs to ‘Alert’ and he needs to see the gig. Robin is to speak to Mark also.

A launching trolley has been bought for the new safety boat.


Difficulty in finding a diver for the replacement of the buoy on the river.


Refurbishment of trailer still to be arranged. (Note: an MOT will be required in future).


The lagging of the loft space is to be an activity for the Unit. (Note: 5/6 rolls of lagging in the loft).


‘Safety path’ on boat deck still to be defined.

Still being worked:- quote for disabled toilet/cleaning of main deck floor/back gate/stairwells.
GSL Report
Karen reported that there is now a new Network Commissioner – Simon Davies. 

St George’s Day parade will be on 28th April.

The District website has been revamped.


District now require two nominations a year for Leaders Awards from each group.


Roger Jones is following up on training. If leaders do not do required training the appointment will be withdrawn. (Robin emphasised this point, saying that County will be withdrawing warrants if training is not undertaken).
Section
The following section reports were submitted before the meeting but 

     Reports
not discussed at the meeting.

Beavers


The beaver scout colony continues to fluctuate between 23-24 members.


After saying good bye to many familiar faces at the end of the summer term, Autumn saw a major change to the colony with eight new beavers starting.  The focus of the term was based around the air activities badge and global challenge badge.


The global challenge badge gave us the opportunity to visit Holly Lodge in Richmond Park.  Here the beavers were able to learn about the countryside code, range of wildlife living in the park and closing the gate.  We also learnt beaver scout promises and greetings in different languages.


Air Activities is always popular as the beavers learn about different types of aircraft and we held a paper dart olympics.


Other topics covered included a special feature on bravery just after Remembrance Day looking at why people are awarded medals.  We also spent a couple of sessions working through material as part of anti-bullying week in November.


Swimming continues to run twice per term at Teddington pool.  The first session was extremely well attended with 18 Beavers turning up.  All the beavers make steady progress towards their stage 1 and 2 badges at these sessions or through assessment at private swimming lessons.  The swimming sessions continue to be very well supported by Dick Garnish.


The winter / spring term started last week (14 January) with five new beavers joining the colony.  This term we are working towards the imagination activity badge and creative challenge badge.  There are several district events which Leander will be attending.


The parent rota appears to be working well and ensure sufficient supervision / support to each lodge to run a variety of activities during the sessions.  Support from the Assistant Beaver Scout Leader (Ben Brickwood) has also made a huge contribution to the effective running of the colony.


Cubs


Register: - we are currently sitting at 30.


Leaders: - Simon Biddulph, Nick Yelland, Peg Morris, Tim Pullen, Will Hancock and Paul Kitching


We are working on the Community Challenge, Emergency Aid Pt II, Swimming 1 to 3, Hikes 1 to 5. (Our badge policy is to work on one challenge badge, one or two activity badges, one staged badge and a swimming level every term.


District events this term limited to:

1. Arts and Craft competition – Feb 9 – this is not a popular event at Leander for some reason. We have a team of 5.

2. Scooter Challenge – March 9 – this is popular.



We will be visiting Teddington Life Boat station and hopefully All Saints 

Church, although I have struggled to get an answer out of anyone 


there.



Sixers and Seconders meeting very successful so we will continue with 

that this term.



Generally the Cubs seem very happy and we are getting out a lot and 

completing badge work.


Issues: - sadly several of our most useful parents have moved on to 

scouts, or are about to. I will be concentrating on parent recruitment 

over the next term.



Diary: - we will be hosting the District Cub Meeting on June 5.


Scouts
The Autumn term has provided a variance of activities for the troop. As well as attending the remembrance day parade on November 11th we also entered three teams (nearly half the troop) into the district night hike, and were the only ones to camp over- which the scouts really enjoyed. In troop meetings, the scouts completed their creative award, which included having to come up with and promote, in the form of mottos and posters, a product that was scouting/ Leander orientated. Such products were “Thames flakes”, a cereal with a real taste of the Thames, and a floating campsite- for you to camp wherever there was water. Fireworks night included camp knowledge such as how to light a tilly, and the craze for scouts this camp- paracord- was included into meetings, with scouts making bracelets, dragon flies and more. The term ended off with a special meeting; bowling- they didn’t even have to wear their uniform! A new year, and a new term brings old knowledge- we plan to brush up and extend their nautical/ seamanship ready for when they can get back on the water. 

Explorers

Unit Numbers.: 10


Since November the Unit has started to do plenty of relevant training.


They have had a session of death by power point from Anthony Smith covering the basics of YL / Orange Card and Mod training.


They also have done and arranged the following…

Set their programme until Apr 2013:

Wii Computer Night


Cooking Night


Crimbo Film Night with Pizza


And they have planned for 2013:

VHF Radio Training


Plan a camp


Pioneering


Survival Skills


Nautical Skills over view


Scout Community Week Idea’s 


Unit Wish List 2013:

6 weeks service (Young Leader)


Top half uniform and open/close back in


Outing book – sign up (4 outings a year booked in)


Camp/wardening/ Nautical Expedition


Nights Away Passports


Complete Challenge Award/Bronze D of E


Bring in 5 outside members/newbies


Unit funding


Boating skills increased – qualifications & permits


Take part in District/County/National events


Jack Petchey

 Financial
Paul reported approximately £13k in the bank with £2.8k subs due for the next two months. Penny said that gift aid of about £2k was also due. Karen said that she needs to make two payments to the Environment Agency.

There was some discussion as to how Karen could make payments when Paul was on vacation and/or she had not been allocated the cash. It was agreed to increase the number of cheque signatories, with Liz Morrissey coming off the list, and Nigel and Robin being added. Paul will arrange for the bank mandate.
Building
Dick reported that there are some loose tiles on the balcony which he will look at when the weather improves. He also advised that the river door needs replacing – possibly with a steel frame and door. (Note: the lock may need to be changed also).

The beaver/cub/scout office has now been combined and a girls changing room established.


A safety certificate for the boiler is still required. Richard said that his father-in-law was not qualified for this system but will investigate an alternative company that specialises in warm air units.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other     
Karen and Robin are to meet to discuss the split of responsibilities of  
Business           the GSL role.

Robin reported on the Gig Project saying that the mould has now been made and the first boat should be produced in about 2 weeks. To date seven groups have expressed an interest in purchasing a gig.
Future Dates
28 April

St George’s Day Parade

29 April 

Executive Committee meeting


3-9 June

Scout Community Week


8 June

Annual General Meeting


6/7 July

Regatta


8 July


Executive Committee meeting


20 July

Camp
